
Kisdorf in Times of Covid 

 

To start with the positives – not one life in Kisdorf has been lost due to Covid.   

When we had the first lockdown in March 2020, the community immediately helped each 

other, including shopping, and helping residents apply for vaccination appointments. This 

community spirit continues today.  We are happy to have our own test centre in the village. 

The Red Cross operate three afternoons a week, under the direction of one of our local 

doctors, of whom we have four in Kisdorf. 

Only the most neccessary committee work still takes place and all our council meetings are in 

compliance with the hygiene regulations with a lot of  distancing – you can imagine how hard 

it is to hear the other 16 councillors when we are seated 2 metres apart.  We are not the 

youngest gathering and our hearing decreases over time!    

After several lockdowns, we began another one on the Thursday before Easter.  All shops are 

closed again, with the exception of  supermarkets and pharmacies.  

Only one person is allowed to visit another household. 

But we do not complain!   We have enough to eat, enough to drink and warm houses.  Of 

course, we all miss our family and friends, but we will make it. 

 

Doris Möller 

Councillor 

       


